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Dear Parish Family,

This Thursday, August 15, is the Solemnity of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary, a 

Holyday of Obligation. The Assumption celebrates our belief that at the end of her earthly life, 

Mary was taken up body and soul into heaven.  Although the Assumption was celebrated as a feast 

day for centuries, the dogma of the Assumption was defined by Pope Pius XII on November 1, 1950.  

Holyday Masses will be at 9:30 a.m. and 6:00 p.m.

Next weekend, August 17-18, Sr. Marj English, OSF, an Oldenburg Franciscan, will ask for our 

prayers and financial support for the sisters’ mission endeavors.  Please be as generous as possible.  

The Oldenburg Franciscans gave so much to Little Flower as school administrators and teachers and 

parish pastoral associates.  Sister Marj has written a letter of introduction to us.  Please check out her 

letter elsewhere in The Theresean. 

After considerable thought over the past few weeks, I have decided to add a part-time position to the 

parish staff.   The Director of Liturgy will be responsible for the overall coordination and 

implementation of the liturgical celebrations of the parish.   He will work closely with Gavin, with 

the school music teacher, and with the liturgy committee.  This addition will remove some 

administrative functions in the area of liturgy from my plate.  Tom Costello has accepted this part-time position.

To those who might perceive this as an interruption to Tom’s retirement, please be aware that Tom has very willingly accepted this 

position.   He said, “I am happy to continue to serve the parish in this very part-time capacity.  I have invested many years of my life into 

liturgy at Little Flower and hope that in some small way I am able to help it continue to thrive.” 

Are you interested in knowing about the Catholic Faith? Sessions (OCIA formerly RCIA) for adults will begin on Tuesday, September 

10, from 7 to 8:30 p.m. in the Parish Center. The Order of Christian Initiation of Adults (OCIA) is the Church’s process for individuals to 

become Catholic and receive the sacraments of initiation—Baptism, Confirmation, and the Eucharist. 

If you are interested in learning more about the Catholic Church, becoming Catholic, or if you have been baptized Catholic and have not 

made First Communion or Confirmation, call Lisa at 317-357-8352 ext. 105, or email  lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org for more 

information.  We also need our parish community's help to welcome others to the Church. If you know of anyone who is in need of a 

Church community, let us know! There are forms you can fill out on the Altar with the names of people who are interested, and we will 

contact them.

Please take a look at the letter in the bulletin from Jennifer Dye, who went through RCIA last year.  It is a powerful testimony of her faith 

journey.

As I mentioned two weeks ago, I think it would be good for the parish to have some record of all who attended the National 

Eucharistic Congress from Little Flower.  Thank you to those who responded.  However, I think there were others from whom I 

have not heard.  Therefore, if you attended any part of the National Eucharist Congress in person and have not yet emailed me, 

please email me (frbob@littleflowerparish.org) to let me know.  Thank you!

Also, we would like to invite any parishioners who attended any part of the National Eucharistic Congress to share their impressions of 

their experience.   If you would like to share your thoughts in writing for inclusion in a future issue of the Theresean, please send your 

thoughts to tcostello@littleflowerparish.org.

Have a wonderful week.

"Calling all confirmation 

candidates!" The 2024-2025 

preparation for the sacrament of 

confirmation class is set to begin in 

September! The Sacrament of 

confirmation is the last sacrament of 

initiation into the Catholic faith. All 

students in 9th grade or older, who 

have been baptized and have made

their first communion, are invited to an information session 

August 25, from 4:45 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. in the parish center. If 

you have any questions prior to this meeting, please contact us 

via email at confirmation@littleflowerparish.org or call parish 

center at 317-357-8352. Please prayerfully consider this next 

step in your faith journey!

We extend our condolences to 

Mary Shaler on the death of her 

husband, Joe Shaler, who passed 

away on July 31 and whose 

funeral was celebrated at Shirley 

Brothers on August 10.  Joe was a 

longtime parishioner and enjoyed 

golfing, fishing, football and 

baseball.   We remember our parishioner, Tom Griffin, who passed 

away on August 2 and whose funeral liturgy was celebrated here on 

August 8.  Tom was a lifelong parishioner here and was very 

faithful in attending Sunday Mass until his health declined.  Please 

keep all of Joe’s and Tom’s families and friends in your thoughts 

and prayers during this difficult time.  May God welcome Joe and 

Tom into his eternal glory.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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The 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

For the Week of August 12 - 18, 2024 
12 August Monday 

5:30 p.m. Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly

13 August Tuesday

5:30 p.m. Emil Weimer by Ron Sharp

14 August Wednesday 

11:00 a.m. Bobbie Lawless by the Brown Cousins

15 August Thursday

9:30 a.m. For the People

6:00 p.m. Linda Hedges by the Ladies Club

16 August Friday  

No Mass

17 August Saturday – The Vigil the 20th Sunday

in Ordinary Time

5:00 p.m. Mary Moriarty Adams by Michael 

Moriarty

18 August Sunday – The 20th Sunday in 

Ordinary Time

9:30 a.m. Carol Luken by the Luken Family

6:00 p.m. For the People

August 11 – 18, 2024
DAY ROOM TIME GROUP

Sunday Blood Pressure check after all Masses

Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday Church/PC 11:00 a.m. Adventuresome 

Group

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

5:00 p.m. SVDP

Thursday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

1:00 p.m. Bible Study

Duffey Hall
(School Café)

7:00 p.m. PPS

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary

Saturday

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Duffey Hall
(School Café) 

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

The next Baptism Preparation 

Class is Monday, August 19 at 7:00 

p.m. in the Parish Center.  This 

class is required for parents who are 

requesting baptism for their child and 

have not previously attended a 

preparation class.  Please call the parish center at 317-357-8352 

to let us know you plan to attend.  Plan ahead, as the next class 

will not take place until November.

STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Your Gifts of Treasure

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,300.00

Collection of August 3 and 4 $         9,090.95

Electronic Contributions 7/29-8/2 $         8,268.80

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Actual $       69,081.19

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 Budget $       66,500.00

Fiscal Year 2024-2025 YTD $       2,581.19

Home Improvement Fund

June Contributions $  2,543.00

July Contributions $  2,378.00

August Contributions (to date) $  1,463.75

We have focused on 
building weekend Mass 
attendance back to pre-
pandemic levels and now 
is a good time to think 
about building the adult 
choir back to those 
levels.

It’s not too soon to think 
about joining the adult choir this fall. The adult choir sings 
at the 9:30 A.M. Mass on most Sundays from September 
through May. Practices are held on most Tuesday evenings 
from 7:00 P.M. until 8:30 P.M, and our first practice for the 
new year will be Tuesday, September 3 at 7:00 P.M.

We could use some new voices in ALL voice sections.

There is no audition needed and no minimum skill level 
required. Many of our members started with no previous 
choir experience or music-reading ability. Please start to 
give some serious thought to see if God is calling you to 
serve in this important ministry. It’s a significant 
commitment, but one that can be satisfying as we hear the 
fruits of our labor nearly every weekend. 

If you have questions, or if you plan to join us as a new 
member at the first rehearsal, please e-mail
gcraig@littleflowerparish.org .

Readings for August 18, 2024

20th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Proverbs 9:1-6

Ephesians 5:15-20

John 6:51-58

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/081824.cfm

The Ladies Club is having a Mum Sale 

August 5 - 25.  There are forms at all the 

doors of church, and you may also get a 

form from Jeannie in the Parish Center.  

All orders and money must be returned 

by Monday, August 26 to the parish 

office. The pickup date is Monday, 

September 9.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club-
The Billy Joel/Elton John Face2Face tribute 

concert at Connor Prairie on 
Saturday, August 24.

We have 15 tickets available! 
Please contact Rick Fischer, at 
fischer6266@gmail.com or 317-502-2982 if you 

want to join us for our most popular outing of the year! All are welcome! 
Tickets are $25.00 per person and include admission and a Jimmy 
John’s sandwich. If you are unfamiliar with Connor Prairie, please bring 
a chair, and you can also bring in any of your favorite sides and drinks!
Hope to see you there!

Sister Marj English, OSF

Sisters of St. Francis

P. O. Box 100

Oldenburg, IN 47036-0100

Dear Little Flower Parishioners,

I am writing to you because I will be visiting your parish August 17-18, 

and I will have the opportunity to share with you past and present 

mission endeavors of the Sisters of St. Francis.  Our sisters were on 

mission at Little Flower for many years as teachers and administrators.

Let me tell you a little about myself.  I am originally from Indianapolis 

and went to grade school at St. Lawrence.  As a student there, I played 

kickball, and we came to Little Flower for games at times.

My Uncle Bud (Edward English/deceased) with his deceased first wife 

raised his 10 kids in Little Flower parish.  My deceased uncle Father 

Paul English (“Uncle Paulie” to us) lived in the Little Flower rectory 

and helped out on weekends.  My cousin Allan English’s widow Donna 

was buried from Little Flower, and I did get to attend the funeral.

We had a number of vocations to our community from Little Flower.  

The deceased Sister Sue Bradshaw was a friend in community.  Most 

nights now, the small group I live with plays cards with Sister Mary 

Schmidlin. I am certain there were others too.

My experience with the people of Little Flower has been that they are 

good people! I look forward to addressing you in person to see if you 

will help us to continue to contribute to mission endeavors nationally 

and internationally.

I am grateful to Fr. Bob Gilday for allowing me to come to make this 

mission appeal.

Peace and all good to each of you and your parish,

Sister Marj English, OSF

Anyone who has buried a close 
friend or family member knows 
that day is often one of the 
worst days of our lives. As a 
community we try our best to 
offer condolences to our 
grieving members. I would 

encourage you to consider being part of the funeral luncheon 
committee. This is one way we can truly support each other 
on those awful days and a beautiful way to say goodbye to 
our parishioners. It could be as simple as buying rolls or 
cookies and bringing them to the parish center or as detailed 
as whipping up your signature dish. If you have the time 
during the day we would love volunteers to help with set up or 
clean up. Please reach out to see how you can get involved! 
Call or text Mandie 317-410-5762.

Please keep our ill and 
homebound parishioners and 
friends in your thoughts and 
prayers, especially the 
following people who have 
requested prayers for various 
reasons:  

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, Marylyn Blackwell, 
Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri 
(Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, Forestal Family, Carol 
Freeland, Olivia Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin, Margie 
Greene, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Carrie Jones, Bob 
Lawless, Bobby Leszcynski, Karen Lientz, Larry Lynch, 
Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol 
Murphy, Jimmy Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, 
Judy Rathz, Mary Rector, Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes Riedeman, 
Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet Wilkerson.

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember:

Kathryn Toler

Robin Run Village

6370 Robin Run W, Indianapolis, 46268

Pray for our active military family/friends:

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of 
Diane Anderson

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, 
MT.

Matthew Hughey, serving in Tokyo, Japan – nephew of Rita Cooning.

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security 
Forces, Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.   

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of 
Liliana Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada.

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed 
and Cindy Wernsing.

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of 
Velma Cecilio and brother of Edgar Santiago.

Zach Meyer, Marine Reserve in South Bend, son-in-law of Dave and 
Dora Hughey. 

Ian Carter, serving on the Dwight D. Eisenhower Aircraft Carrier in the 
Persian Gulf, great nephew of Pauline and Charlie Graf.

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country 
and would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can 
pray for them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 
or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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MOVIE NIGHT

“At the end of his rope, Johnny Cash stumbled 
into a cave and laid down in the dark. 
But Death didn’t come calling. God did”

AUGUST 20 ~ SCHOOL CAFETERIA ~ 6:30 P.M

~FREE! ~ POPCORN & SNACKS ~

DISCUSSION FOLLOWING THE MOVIE 

LED BY KURT SCHNELL 

~ + ~

Stop by the gathering area after Mass and visit a ministry 
that helps keep Little Flower thriving!  This weekend we 
are highlighting the following ministries:

PPS – Parish, Parents, & School
Funeral Luncheon Committee

We are currently enrolling for our Religious 

Education Program for children attending public 

schools. We offer classes for grades kindergarten 

through 8th.  Classes will begin September 22. We 

will meet most Sundays from 10:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.    

Please call Lisa at 317-357-8352 ext. 105 or email 

lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org if you have any 

questions or would like to register.  

First Eucharist and Reconciliation

Sacramental preparation for First Eucharist and 

Reconciliation will begin in the fall for children 

entering 2nd grade. Children who attend Little Flower 

School will prepare during school. Watch for more 

information through school. 

If you have a child that is in 2nd grade who attends 

public schools and needs to be enrolled in our 

Sacramental Program, please contact Lisa at 317-357-

8352, ext 105 or email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org

to register.  Classes will begin on Sunday, September 

22, from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.   

If you have a child in 3rd grade or above who has not made 

their First Eucharist, please contact Lisa at 317-357-8352, 

ext 105 or lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org as soon as 

possible. 

A requirement for First Eucharist is to be a baptized 

Catholic and a member of our parish.  If your son or 

daughter has not been baptized in the Catholic Faith, 

please contact the parish center for more information.

Generally speaking, at least one parent of a child being 

presented for Baptism must be Catholic.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Little Flower 
Catholic Church

4720 E 13th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46219 

Are you:

• Searching for a deeper relationship with Jesus?

• Interested in becoming Catholic?

• Curious what Catholics believe and how we worship?

Our OCIA (formerly RCIA) class

is forming NOW!

Tuesday evenings 7:00 – 8:30 p.m.

Beginning September 10, 2024 

in the Parish Center.

During these sessions, we will cover the four cornerstones 

of our Catholic Faith: 

❖ What We Believe (Creed)

❖ How We Worship (Sacraments)

❖ How We Live (Morality)

❖ How We Pray (Spirituality)

For more information or to register please contact 

Lisa Gibbons by email 

lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org

or call 317-357-8352 ext. 105.

PLEASE READ JENNIFER DYE’S JOURNEY OF FATIH:

Hello, 

It's difficult when you attempt to sit down and put into 
words something that matters so much to you. Do I start in 
the beginning? It's all kind of the beginning of my journey 
when I really stop to think about it.

I was raised in a non-Catholic home in a non-Catholic
extended family and as I grew up that's what I was 
expected to be, not Catholic. The space to truly practice it 
and what it means to me I didn't have.

Our lives were uprooted in 2016 and my son and I landed 
at this wonderful, little school that someone had told me 
about. It was supposed to be temporary, but it became our 
refuge and our community in time. My son started singing 
in the liturgical choir, so I came to Mass and then as the 
years progressed, I attended even if the choir wasn't 
singing. I had no idea what I was doing during Mass but by 
then I had friends that helped. I started inviting my family 
to see the choir sing, they started learning that Catholic 
wasn't necessarily something bad.

A few years ago, I asked difficult questions I had been too 
afraid to ask before. Would the Catholic Church take 
someone like me? Could I become Catholic if I was X, Y, 
and Z? My questions posed to the OCIA team were met 
with compassion and a lot of grace I might add. The entire 
process from that first tentative email to the Easter Vigil 
almost two years later, I never felt like I was alone. Let me 
be clear though, my choice to convert was always one 
hundred percent mine.

My family you ask? They are incredibly supportive, 
surprisingly my biggest supporters! We all had a lot to 
learn before everything fell into place. We talk about our 
own individual faith now and what that means to us, but 
we talk about it together.

I am beginning to get more involved in the parish and 
finding where my talents serve best. I'm looking forward to 
seeing where that is going to take me, what I will learn 
about myself and my faith in the process, as well as what I 
will learn from other members of the parish and within the 
Little Flower community.

I cannot say enough wonderful things about the OCIA 
(formerly RCIA) classes and the team (which I will be 
helping with this year)! The content and the scripture are 
thought provoking along with the discussions in class that 
are kind and insightful. If you have considered attending 
even just one class, I strongly encourage you to, and if you 
don't want to go alone, I'll meet you there.

Sincerely,
Jennifer Dye

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Our Parish Picnic, sponsored by the Parish Life Commission, 

will be on Sunday, August 25, following the 9:30 a.m. Mass.

There will be a water slide for children ages 3-3rd grade, 

weighing less than 100 pounds as long as a parent is present.  

Swimsuits must be worn.  Don’t forget to bring a towel!  Games 

available this year include, Kan Jam, Corn Hole, Connect 4, and 

kickball to name a few!  There will be bingo as well, for those 

that want a chance to win a prize!   Mark your calendar and plan 

on attending, you won’t want to miss out on all the fun.

All activities will take place right here on our grounds, so you 

won’t have far to travel.

Fried Chicken, drinks, & All 
Paper Products Provided

Please bring a dish to share  

that will feed at least 15 people.

In the past we have run out of food.  

We don’t want anyone to go hungry!

If your Last Name Begins With:

A—F: Cold Dish – pasta salad, macaroni salad, bean salad, etc.

G—M: Hot Dish – mac and cheese, baked beans, au gratin 

potatoes, etc

N—S: Cut fruit/cut veggies—relish tray, fruit tray, cut 

watermelon, etc.

T—Z: Desserts – cake, brownies, cupcakes, cookies, etc.

Help will be needed on Sunday morning at 8:30 a.m. to 

bring tables and chairs from the cafeteria outside for 

the event.  Help will also be needed after the event to 

take all the tables and chairs back downstairs.  Please 

contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8652 X 106 or 

plcegg@littleflowerparish.org if you are available to 

help.  

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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The Businesses listed above make this bulletin possible.

Sign up to get our bulletin in your email each week.  Go to DiscoverMass.com/subscribe

Please support them when you can.

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com

© 2024 DIOCESAN

http://DiscoverMass.com?sponsorid=23690322
http://DiscoverMass.com?sponsorid=23690406

